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“We Enjoy and Excel In the 

Presence of God” 

Effectiveness of Leadership 

Dear Parents 

Quality of Teaching, Learning and Assessment  

French twinning visit June 2018 
I am delighted to say that we have a number of Year 5/6 children who are joining us for a visit to Pont St Martin in June 2018.   The 
coach and ferry have been booked and conversations are already underway with the Head Teacher of St Joseph’s school on the 
itinerary for the week.   If any other Year 5 or Year 6 children would like to join the group, please do not hesitate to contact the 
school office. 
 
Year 6—Remembrance  
The children have also written poems in class empathising with soldiers from the battle fields in the  World Wars and the reasons 
poppies mark Remembrance Day.   Please read three poems that we have included on page 3 of this newsletter.   The children 
have been very expressive in their creative writing.   Well done.    

Crossing Patrol—Update  
Councillor Mans, Councillor Harris (Governor), John Lawton (Chair of Governors), and I met on site over 
the half term break to review the condition of the crossing outside school and discussed possible 
strategies for maintaining the safety of our children.   Cllr. Mans is in support and will be in contact with 
both the Council and ourselves to look towards an improved service. 
In the meantime  may I say  thank you to those wearing the hi-viz jackets, who are waiting near the crossing and supporting others 
and modelling to the children how to look and cross safely.   This reinforces best practice. 
 
During worship today the whole school marked their respects by holding a minute’s silence for Armistice Day.    I am very proud of 
all the children in the manner in which they conducted themselves during this time. 

Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare 

'Be bright and be seen' 
The PTA kindly donated hi-viz jackets to every child in the school.  A real commitment to ensuring that our children are 
seen.    We have a large number of children who are wearing their hi-viz jackets—it would be wonderful to see more 
though.    
Occasionally class topics will be enhanced by a walk in the village or close proximity to school.  We already have your 
permission to take children out of school through the signed Random Locality Visit forms and to ensure  safety it would be great if 
each child had their own hi-viz jackets in school to wear. 
 
Parking 
Please take care when parking near the school at drop off and collection, we have recently had a couple of complaints where 
driveways have been blocked.   Please be aware of our neighbours.    

Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural  

Shoebox appeal 
We sent 51 filled Christmas shoeboxes this year to the Rotary for the Honeypot appeal.   Down on our usual 70 plus but a great 
support for those in need.  Thank you to all who donated, the gifts will definitely put smiles on vulnerable children's faces this 
Christmas. 

Children In Need 
Friday   

17th November 
Please bring £1.00 and 

wear something spotty or 
home clothes. 

30p cakes will be on sale 
during afternoon play 

made by Y6. 
Money in a named   
envelope, please. 

Yours sincerely 

John Littlewood 
Head Teacher 

mailto:adminoffice@brockenhurst-primary.hants.sch.uk
http://www.brockprimary.co.uk/


Pause for thought….. 
Life is like a camera.   You focus on what’s important 

Capture the good times 
Develop from the negative and if things don’t work out take 

another shot. 

Vision 

At Brockenhurst CE Primary School our vision is to inspire, sustain and develop high quality teaching and learning; with 

excellent behaviours and safety for all, founded on Christian values. 

Dates for your diary: 
PLEASE NOTE DATES  AND TIMES OF EVENTS MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

For the 2017-2018 school terms and inset days please check our school website : 
www.brockenhurstceprimary.co.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=44 

Monday 23rd to 27th October—Half term 
Monday 30th October INSET Day—No children in school 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

13th 14th 15th 
YR, 1, 2, 3, 4 Flu Jabs 

16th 17th     
Children in Need 

20th 
Road Safety Week 

21st 22nd 23rd 24th 
 
 
 

27th 28th 29th 30th December 1st 
11.00am Little Flames 

4th 5th 6th 7th 8th 
Y6 Visit Forest Oaks 2.00pm 

11th 
KS1 Nativity rehearsal 
 
 

12th 
1.30pm Nativity 
Performance 

13th 
9.00am Brass Assembly 
 
6.00pm Nativity 
Performance 

14th 
9.00am Piano Assembly 

15th 

18th 
Vocal Group Assembly 
1.15pm 

19th 
Christmas Lunch 

20th 
1.30pm KS2 Carols 
round the Tree 

21st 
INSET—No children in 
school 

22nd 
Holiday 

INSET Day Thursday 21st December 
Christmas Holiday Friday 22nd December and returning to school on Thursday 4th January 2018 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

January 1st 
Holiday 

2nd 
Holiday 

3rd 
Holiday 

4th 
Back to school 

5th  

8th 9th 10th 11th 12th 

15th 16th 17th 18th 19th 
Y3 Swimming starts 

22nd 23rd 24th 25th 26th 
Y3 Swimming 

29th 30th 31st February 1st 2nd 
Y3 Swimming 

5th 6th 7th 8th 9th 
Y3 Swimming 

Half Term Holiday 
Monday 12th to Friday 16th February 2018 

Children return to school on Monday  19th February 
 

 25th November 
Brockenhurst  Christmas 

Fair—Village Hall 

http://www.brockenhurstceprimary.co.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=44


A selection of  

Remembrance 

poems from  

Year 6 


